
Chairmans Report December 2023 
 
1. I attended the Martyn’s Law online training. As and when this becomes law, it appears that this 
will affect us regarding our Remembrance day event, although it was suggested that this type of 
event may be given an exemption. 
 
2. Cllr G Tull and myself represented our council at the Illogan Remembrance parade. 
 
3. Cllr. Goodwin and myself attended to planning committee meeting to object to the latest Gwel an 
Mor planning application. The planning committee decided to give approval for their application. 
 
4. I attended the pre-inquiry meeting regarding the application for re-registering the Common Land 
in Feadon and Nance woods. The full inquiry will take place on the week beginning March 18th. Any 
persons wishing to make representations regarding this should contact the Commons Registration 
office of Cornwall Council. 
 
5. I attended the Design West meeting that was reviewing the application by Classic to develop the 
former WAAF site. 
 
6. I attended the inaugural CAP funding panel meeting where explanations were given of how the 
system was intended to work. A number of concerns were fed back to the CC officer overseeing the 
project. After this I had to leave the meeting, as it was our application for the redevelopment of the 
old toilet block that was being discussed. I was informed afterwards that our application was 
approved by the panel and it now had to pass through the final layers of CC for approval. 
 


